
 

VIRGINIA AREA ALATEEN PROCESS PERSON REPORT 

VAWSC Meeting:  March 5, 2022 

Area AAPP:   Patty Michalak 

Email:    22pj22@gmail.com    804-874-7916 

 

Informational Items: 

AMIAS Sponsors: 

As of January 3, 2022, there were 113 Amias eligible for recertification. 

At this time 53 have completed recertification. Which leaves us 60 that are needing recertification.  

Alateen Groups: 

As of February 17, 2022, there 31 Alateen Groups.  

Currently, 16 are showing as active. 

The January 30, 2022, online recertification session was a great success. All that attended have 

been updated in the WSO database and certificates have been emailed. (Thanks to Stacy, Becky 

and the Tech team!) 

Action Items: 

We are now working on the 2022 Annual Alateen Group Verification. A mailing went out to 

CMA’s and responses are trickling in. We hope more groups will become active again. 

Also, I am in the process of emailing all DR’s a list of AMIAS Alateen sponsors in their District. 

Please touch base with all AMIAS. We need to verify address and contact info. And of course if 

they want to continue on being AMIAS and have not already; they need to attend a workshop by 

the end of the year. 

Please advise if any AMIAS wishes to become inactive.  
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